
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
SELECTMEN MEETING 

THURSDAY NOVEMBER 1, 2012 - 7:00 P.M. 
GREAT HALL 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
Meeting came to order at 7:00 p.m. with Selectmen Troy E. Garron and Kim R. 
present.  Selectmen Michael J. Schleiff was present in the audience. 
 
The following business was discussed: 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge 
of Allegiance. 
 
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS 
 
Appointment of Sergeants 
Roy wanted to introduce the two officers who have been promoted to sergeants 
and asked each of them to say a little bit about themselves. 
 
Theodore Benner 
Officer Benner began by saying that he works the midnight to eight shift.  He is 
looking forward to being a sergeant at the police department with the intent to 
provide leadership on his shift.  In addition to being a police officer he was in the 
Marine Corps for eight years and was an Infantry Squad Leader.  Benner added 
that he was deployed two times, the last time being in 2006. 
 
Patrick Sterling 
Officer Sterling started by saying that he has been with the Halifax Police 
Department for sixteen years.  For the past four years he has been working the 
four to midnight shift.  As a sergeant he is looking forward to uniting the 
department together as a team.  He previously has worked at the nuclear power 
plant and also was in the Marine Corps.   
 
Roy asked Garron if he had any questions and the only concerned he has was that 
he wanted them both to realize that they are in a leadership position and hopes 
that they take it seriously.  
 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board unanimously voted to appoint 
Officer Benner as a new sergeant to the police department. 
 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board unanimously voted to appoint 
Officer Sterling as a new sergeant to the police department. 
 
The Board took a short recess as the swearing in was scheduled for 7:30 p.m. and 
it was not quite that time.  
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SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS 
 
Swearing In Of New Sergeants  
Town Clerk, Barbara Gaynor, swore in all both individuals and pictures were 
taken of them with family. 
 
MEETING ADJOURNED 

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the 
Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------- 
Michael J. Schleiff 
Clerk 
 
/pjm 


